
MISSION BAY PARK SPECIAL EVENT NARRATIVE AND IMPACT
Presentation to Mission Bay Park Committee will be limited to 5 minutes

*Please attach a site map

Name of Event: Girls on the Run San Diego 5k

1) Type of Event:
5k run/walk (untimed)

2) Event Date and Time:
December 4, 2022 at 9am

3) Set-up Dates and Times:
December 3, 2022 from 12pm to 5pm
and
December 4, 2022 from 7am to 12pm

4) Location:
De Anza Cove Park with running course through Mission Bay Park and on Mission Bay
Drive

5) Road Closure(s):
De Anza Road (North-bound lane) between 8:30 am and 9:30am
N. Mission Bay Drive (East-bound lane) between 8:30am and 10:30am
E. Mission Bay Drive (South-bound lane) between 8:30am and 10:30am

6) Parking Lot Closure:
Parking lot entrance south of Playa Pacifica to be closed
See attached pdf with map of anticipated parking lot use

7) Parking Plan:
Mission Bay High School, De Anza Cove Park lots, E. Mission Bay lots, curb parking
See attached pdf with map of anticipated parking capacity

8) Traffic Plan:

Some participants arriving by bus, remaining with personal vehicles

As an essential component of the San Diego Special Event Permit process we will

schedule a walkthrough with the SDPD traffic control and will implement their personnel

and equipment recommendations.

9) Attendance: ~1,700



Estimated Participants: ~1,000
(400 girls, 400 running buddies, 100 coaches and 100 community runners)
Estimated Spectatorship: ~700
(500 spectators, 200 volunteers)

10) P.A. System:
Yes, for the purpose of announcements and music

11) Amplified Music:
Yes, from 8am – 12pm, in accordance with requirements set forth by the city.

12) Other Prolonged Noise Impacts:
Intermittent cheering from parents, coaches

13) Day and Time of Sound Checks:
December 4 at 8:00am

14) Do you plan to apply for an Alcohol Permit?
No

15) Do you plan on selling Alcohol?
No

16) Do you plan on serving Alcohol?
No

17) Time frame for Alcohol Sales/Service:
N/A

18) Any Other Special Events of more than 500 people occurring concurrently:
N/A

19) Other unique event features not covered above:
Dumpsters and porta-potties to be delivered on December 3rd. On the day of the event
(December 4th), staff and volunteers will begin arriving at 5am; participants will start
arriving around 7:30am. Pre-run ceremony takes place between approximately 8:30am
and 9:00am. First wave of runners will start at approx. 9:00am and the last wave will
start around 9:25am. Last runner is expected to finish around 10:45am. Staff and
volunteers to clear the field by 12:00pm. Dumpsters and porta-potties to be picked up
the morning of December 5th. Music will be family friendly.


